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Paper 21 

NHS Ayrshire & Arran 
Meeting: Ayrshire and Arran NHS Board 

Meeting date:  Monday 1 February 2021  

Title:  Name for the National Secure Adolescent Inpatient Service 
(NSAIS) 

Responsible Director: Caroline Cameron, Director - North Ayrshire Health and 
Social Care Partnership 

Report Author: Mhairi McCandless, National Secure Adolescent Inpatient 
Service (NSAIS) Clinical Project Coordinator  

 

1. Purpose 
 
This is presented to the Board for:  
• Decision 

 
This paper relates to: 
• NHS Board/Integration Joint Board Strategy or Direction 

 
This aligns to the following NHS Scotland quality ambition(s): 
• Person Centred 

 
2. Report summary  
 
2.1 Situation 

Members of the NHS board are asked to 
• Note that the name selected through a public and staff vote for the National 

Secure Adolescent Inpatient Service was “Foxgrove” 
• Approve the name of “Foxgrove” for the National Secure Adolescent Inpatient 

Service (NSAIS) following the approval from members of the North Ayrshire IJB. 
 
2.2 Background 

A new 12 bedded National Secure Adolescent Inpatient Service facility for young 
people aged 12 to 18th birthday is proposed to be built on the grounds of Ayrshire 
Central Hospital, adjacent to Woodland View. 
 
It will admit adolescents with a range of complex mental health difficulties and risk, 
which cannot be managed within other mental health services in Scotland.  
 
Provision of a Scottish facility for vulnerable adolescents who require a secure 
inpatient services will result in the patients identified being cared for nearer to 
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home in a facility that will provide appropriate care, treatment, therapies, security, 
and age appropriate on-going education. 
 
It is hoped that the build of the facility will commence early spring 2021. A list of 
four possible names were shortlisted with the help of the projects Public 
Reference Group and Irvine Youth Forum. The proposed names focused on 
nature to reflect the building’s surroundings. 
 
The choices were: 

• Aspen 
• Carduus (pronounced “kar-do-us”) 
• Foxgrove 
• Parkland View 

 
A short online survey was circulated with particular interest to get the views of 
young people throughout Scotland. This was done with help from Young scot to 
promote the survey to secondary school aged youngsters throughout Scotland. 
 
The vote for the naming of the facility was closed on the 31st August 2020 and the name 
that received most votes was “Foxgrove”. 
 
The projects steering group and project board have approved the name “Foxgrove” and 
was submitted to the IJB seeking approval which this was approved on the 17th 
December. 

 
2.3 Assessment 

The name Foxgrove received the highest number of votes within the National survey. 
The naming of the National Secure Adolescent Inpatient Service facility demonstrates 
that from the public vote, the name with most votes was put forward to give the facility 
an appropriate name. 

 
2.3.1 Quality/patient care 

The public selected the name for the facility through a public vote.  
 

2.3.2 Workforce 
There are no known implications on the workforce. The name with most votes will give 
the facility an appropriate name. 
 

2.3.3 Financial 
The addition of the name on to the building has been accounted for within the capital 
budget for the facility. 
 

2.3.4 Risk assessment/management 
There are no known implications. 
 

2.3.5 Equality and diversity, including health inequalities 
There are no known equality or diversity implications. 
 

2.3.6 Other impacts 
It is important that the National Secure Adolescent Inpatient Service has a name which 
from the public vote Foxgrove received most votes.  
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2.3.7 Communication, involvement, engagement and consultation 

A list of four possible names were shortlisted with the help of the NSAIS Public 
Reference Group and Irvine Youth Forum. The proposed names focused on 
nature to reflect the building’s surroundings. 
 
The choices were: 

• Aspen 
• Carduus (pronounced “kar-do-us”) 
• Foxgrove 
• Parkland View 

 
A short online survey was circulated nationally with particular interest to get the 
views of young people throughout Scotland. Young Scot and Members of the 
Youth Parliament supported the dissemination of the survey. 

 
2.3.8 Route to the meeting 

The naming of the facility was agreed at the NSAIS Steering Group on 22 September 
2020 and project board on the 23 October 2020 prior to be being approved at the North 
Ayrshire Integration Joint Board on 17 December 2020.  

 
2.4 Recommendation 

For decision.  Board Members are asked to approve the name of “Foxgrove” for the 
NSAIS facility. 
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